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Notice of Annual General Meeting

Notice is hereby given of the 13th Annual General Meeting of the Mudjimba  
Surf Life Saving Club to be held at the Clubhouse at 10.30am, 13 June 2009.

Office Bearers for the 2008-2009 Season

President Carol Flavell, Guy Tanner (acting)

Deputy President Guy Tanner

Secretary Cath Blanchard

Treasurer Nicky Livingstone

Club Captain Kaitlyn Akers

Club Supervisor / Chief Training Officer Guy Tanner

Junior Activities President David Latus

Secretary JAC Carol Dorge

Surf Sports Officer / Team Manager Steve Smith

IRB Captain Don Parry

First Aid Officer / Marine Stinger Officer Jennifer Young, Barb Leigh, Amanda Candy

Senior Registrar Maree Cross

Junior Registar Fay Tanner

Communications Officer Graham Milliken

Club Patron Fiona Simpson

Youth Development Officer Sandy Glass

Clubhouse Director Peter Harvey

Mudjimba Surf Life Saving Club
PO Box 9015, Pacific Paradise Qld 4564 
Tel: 07 5448 7080 / Fax: 07 5448 7035 / E-mail: mudjimbasurf@bigpond.com
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Mission

“Zero preventable drownings at Mudjimba Beach”

Statement of Values

• We are responsive to the needs of our members and the community.
• We operate with integrity, equity and accountability.
• We operate as a team and internal and external stakeholders.
• We accept our responsibility to provide a safe aquatic environment at 
  Mudjimba Beach when the club is the operating lifesaving services.

Code of Conduct

All Members, Officers and Staff shall comply with the following Codes of Conduct.

Individual Members shall:

• Respect the rights, dignity and worth of others.
• Be fair, equitable, considerate and honest in all dealings with others.
• Be aware of, and maintain an uncompromising adhesion to SLSA standards, rules, 

regulations and policies.
• Be professional in, and accept 

responsibility for actions.
• Make a commitment to providing 

quality service.
• Use facilities and equipment for 

their proper purposes, and care 
for and maintain such facilities and 
equipment correctly.

• Refrain from anything which may 
abuse, intimidate or harass others.

• Preserve and protect the standing 
and reputation of the Association.

• Understand the consequences 
of any breach of SLSA’s Member 
Protection Policy or Code of 
Conduct.
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President’s Report

Congratulations to the men and women of Mudjimba SLSC for yet 
another great year. Zero drownings between the flags, zero drowning 
on the Sunshine Coast. 2008/09 saw floods, terrible bush fires and oil 
spilled onto our beautiful beach. Our members stood tall and helped 
many less fortunate than themselves. I am extremely proud of our 
Mudjimba mob.

Nippers

Thanks to all the hard work done by the Nipper committee and 
helpers. David Latus has been outstanding, leading this great group of people. All positions for 
next season have been filled and all are very enthusiastic about next season. Money raised by 
our junior committee exceeded $4,000 which the whole club are grateful for.

Senior club

Our numbers continue to grow as more people find lifesaving to be a great healthy way 
to volunteer their time. Kaitlyn our Club Captain has done a fantastic job in getting our 
standard up to the 3rd best club in the Branch. Kaitlyn has lead our team to a new level of 
professionalism, leading by example. She steps down from the Club Captain position after two 
very successful years, which saw her take out the Branch title of “Keenest Club Captain”. Kaitlyn 
will not be lost to the club, instead will bring her leadership and business skills to the Deputy 
President’s role.

Many thanks to our Management committee, Cath Blanchard, Peter Harvey, Steve Smith, Maree 
Cross, David Latus and a special thanks to our junior and senior Treasurer Nicky Livingstone. 
These folk put in a huge amount of work to help make our club what it is today. Thanks also to 
Kamen Burns for bringing our annual report together. 

Sponsors

Without these very generous people and 
businesses we would not be able to achieve 
the level of response and professionalism 
that we do now. 

A very special thanks to:
North Shore Realty, Mudjimba News, 
Nambour RSL, Westpac Bank, Telstra, 
Queensland Government, One Stop Rust 
Proofing, Mazda and North Shore Lions 
Club.

Thank you to our Club Administrator Bronny 
Gilchrist who moved on to full-time at 
Branch and we welcome Val Colley our new 
Club Administrator.

Yours in Lifesaving,
Guy Tanner 
Acting President Mudjimba SLSC

Club President, Guy Tanner
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Life Member Mick Coleman

There would be a no more deserving member of Mudjimba SLSC to receive the 
Life Member Award than Mick Coleman.

Mick is one of the inaugural members of Mudjimba SLSC. Trained at Marcoola 
SLSC where he also gained his Bronze Medallion, he attended patrols at 
Marcoola in 1995 to gain valuable experience for the first season of patrols 
at Mudjimba in 1996. Mick was appointed Patrol Captain and maintained that 
position for many seasons. He is greatly respected for his knowledge of surf 
conditions and how to manage a beach.

Mick was the Deputy President for eight years and his wise input into the management of the 
Club was invaluable. For support and advice, there was none better than Mick. He was very 
instrumental in the planning and building of the Clubhouse we now enjoy. His connections in 
the building industry created many donations to the Club.

Some say that Mick has a competitive nature. Perhaps that is why he has been the Masters 
Club Champion for just about every season since 1996. He has attended many Carnivals over 
the years including Branch, State and National Championships and represented our Club 
admirably. 

Congratulations Mick and we thank and honour you for your service to the Club over the past 
thirteen years. 
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2007-2008 Awards Night

Life Member 2008
Michael Coleman

Lifesaving Awards
Club Member of the Year Kye Burke
Club Service Award Don Parry
Lifesaver of the Year - Senior Jenny Baudinette
Lifesaver of the Year - Junior Lee Sheavils
Cadet of the Year Bronwyn Zaini
Best First Year Lifesaver Adam Amos
Club Captains Encouragement Chris Camp
Radio Operator of the Year John Hunter
Dead Duck Award Don Parry

Club Champions
Cadet - Male Josh Flavell
Cadet - Female Sam Ryan
Junior - Male Tom Geraghty
Junior - Female Grace Carson
Senior - Male Damien Prenner
Senior - Female Sarah Windsor
Master - Male Cleveland Maltman and Mick Coleman
Master - Female Kaitlyn Akers
Veterans - Male John Prenner
Veterans - Female Alison Windsor

Patrol of the Year 
Champion Patrol 2008 Patrol 5
Patrol Spirit Award Patrol 6

Sunshine Coast Branch Awards
Club Captain of the Year Kaitlyn Akers
Buhk Wilkes Mudjimba SLSC 3rd 

Dogs Day
Old Dogs
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Lifesaver of the Year - Junior, Lee Sheavils and Doug 
Boulton OAM

Lifesaver of the year - Senior, Jenny Baudinette

Steve Smith with Club Member of the Year, Kye Burke



Door Knock

Thank you to all members who participated in the Annual Door Knock this 
season. It was the most successful door knock that the Club has participated in.
This is the best and easiest fundraiser for the Club and I encourage all 
members to get involved next season and improve on this season’s total of 
$4497.40.

Congratulations and  special thanks to Jenny Beaudinette for individually 
collecting $241.20.

Congratulations to David Latus, Nicky Livingstone, Danica Latus and Maddi 
Franklin as a team collected $413.05.

Steve Smith 
Door Knock Coordinator
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Individuals
Jenny Beaudinette $241.20

Bronwyn Zaini $229.10

Mark Masche $206.00

Darrin Edwards $191.85

Cleveland Maltman $156.50

Aiden Hermence $149.20

Graham Milliken $136.45

Kathy Prenner $123.90

Abby Peirce $107.70

Mick Coleman $101.90

Toni Young $101.05

Abby Hall $85.55

Karen Simpson $74.60

Mitchell Zaini $58.25

Isak Ljubisavljevic $52.50

Shayden Peirce $42.90

Teams
David Latus, Nicky Livingstone, 
Danica Latus, Maddi Franklin

$413.05

India, Molly, Monique $292.25

B and L Dorge $290.90

Kutzner, Prior, Dorge $278.65

James Crocket, Lee Sheavils, 
Kye Burke, Hannah Uprichard

$236.85

Kelsey, Josh and Sandy Glass, 
Pia Akers, Rachel, Maree 
Cross, Kaitlyn Akers

$196.10

The Keating Family $182.70

The Candy Family $171.55

Scott Sandilands and daughter $133.00

Gemma O’Connor, Lucy Coen, 
Leah Harvey, Victoria Gray

$130.00

 Beach Visitation

Between the flags 9,127

Outside the flags 653

Craft users 2368

On the beach 20,467

Total attendance 32,615

First Aid

Minor marine stings 87

Major marine sting 2

Cuts and abrasions 12

Suspected fractures or 
dislocations

1

Suspected spinal injury 0

‘Other’ treatments. 6

Oxygen administrated 6

 Rescue Statistics

Without gear 2

Rescue tube 16

Rescue board 10

I.R.B. 17

Jet ski (RWC) 0

Body board 0

Beach Statistics



Office Bearers Reports

Club Captain’s Report

“Whatever it takes…. “
8 patrols
121 lifesavers
7628 hours on patrol
603 preventative actions
43 rescues…

ZERO drownings for the first 
time in over 30 years of recorded 
history on the Sunshine Coast …. 
Congratulations Team and Thank 
You. 

The outstanding moments for me 
this season came out of outstanding 
team efforts from outstanding people…Rescues on the island in outrageously dangerous 
conditions, Patrols coming together to deliver exceptional service, Reinvigoration of our youth 
and cadet ranks, Excellence in Leadership, Passion for Ecosurf, New tools to do our job and 
Training up-skilling and more Training!

2008 saw our club members both start and continue to enjoy some unique community 
partnerships. We monitored turtle nests with Coolum Coast Care (hatching a loggerheads first 
nest of babies just south of the boardwalk), participated in joint fundraising with the Lions Club, 
partnered with university students to develop sustainable practices though Ecosurf, shared our 
facilities with a local youth group and an Art group, supported the Charity Island swim and 
provided first aid for many local community events.

Our Gear and Equipment stocks have gone through 
a revival thanks to support from Sunshine Coast 
Branch and funds from various grants and sponsors 
to provide a much needed and long overdue new 
ATV, Defib and radios along with other essential 
items such as flags, warning signs, rashies, etc. 
Thank you for your generosity without which we 
could not provide the exceptional service level 
expected of us. Close of season came quickly and 
we are now eagerly anticipating the arrival and 
“test run” of our new Nambour RSL Arancia IRB. 

The replacement and re-engineering of our trusty 
Beach Arena that has sheltered us from many a 
storm, is currently being designed and new boards 
are on the list for next season.

Often overlooked are the extra hours, in addition 
to patrols and committees, our club members give 
to provide support services to the Sunshine Coast. 
This season Mudjimba provided wave runner and 
jet boat crew, after hours call out teams, Surfcom 
operators and Duty Officers.

Club Captain, Kaitlyn Akers
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Club Captain’s Report continued...

I was particularly proud of the maturity and exemplary conduct displayed by 
our junior and cadet members. They have grown in both numbers and the 
amount they contribute to the life of our beach. They enjoyed a mentoring 
program with the Nippers, attended Branch leadership camps, participated 
eagerly in branch lifesaving championships, contributed actively on patrols to 
many of the 43 rescues and clocked up hundreds of hours on the beach.

I have many people to thank who made my job so easy this year in particular 
Carol and Guy for your leadership and commitment to the future well-being 
of our club, all office bearers and committee members, but especially the Board of Lifesaving 
members and Patrol Captains for your dedication and support. Without your help the role of 
Club Captain is impossible. You make me look much better then I ever could be – thank you. 

In the middle of the season our idyllic environment was interrupted by the Pacific Adventurer 
oil spill. It gave us the opportunity to play host and give something back to the Department of 
Emergency Services as they co-ordinated the cleanup from our small club - without whom we 
wouldn’t exist as they our major source of funding and provided a significant boost in income 
for local businesses for a short time. The event itself made me realise how important this 
special place is. One of my PC’s summed it up perfectly and I would like to share his thoughts 
with you now and I know many of you will concur “The Oil Spill reminded me how precious 
Mudjimba is to me and how we are keepers of a very delicate environment; that the people 
who walk on her sands and play around the island are not owners, but guests. As a Surf Club 
we too are guests and have a great responsibility for 
it’s care.” 

A final thank you before I leave you all, this year I 
was supported by Vice-Club Captain Kye Burke. Kye 
thank you for the many hours and standing in when I 
was unavailable. Congratulations on the way you have 
grown into the role and the maturity you have shown.  
It is easy to forget sometimes that our young people 
are just that - young people - especially when their 
conduct belies their age as Kye’s often does.  For this 
reason Kye has been nominated for Queensland’s State 
Junior Members award, the Pelerman Junior Lifesaver 
of the Year. 

As many of you know, I am retiring my position as Club Captain at the end of this season. 
Change brings new ideas, fresh attitude and growth and I am excited about the future of 
Mudjimba. I am leaving you in extremely capable hands. Dean is an exceptional leader with 
many years experience in organizational management and emergency services through the fire 
brigade.  I know you will give him every support as you have me and look forward to working 
with him next year as a patrolling member. 
   
With Vigilance and Service, I am proud to stand beside each and every one of you.

Yours in lifesaving,
Kaitlyn Akers
Club Captain 

9

Kaitlyn and Pia Akers



Treasurer’s Report

This season being my first year as Treasurer of a Surf Life Saving Club, has 
been challenging, and yet rewarding.   

Financially we are travelling within our means, maintaining our club and 
equipment, plus providing training and supplies. Keeping our patrols 
equipped, so they can be effective and efficient on the beach which, after 
all, is our main focus and aim. We could not do this without the many 
avenues that combine to keep the club rolling along, (in the financial 
sense).  

Certainly our sponsors play a huge role, so I would sincerely like to thank Nambour RSL, North 
Shore Realty, Austral Plumbing Supplies, Mudjimba Beach News, Maroochy North Shore Lions, 
Bendigo Bank, & Horizon Trees.

We have received donations from Mudjimba Arts Group, Villa Nova College, PJ Burns, 
Palmwoods Hotel, Oldmac Toyota, Twin Waters Residents Group, Christian Community Church 
Pacific Paradise, nipper parents and a few grateful members of the community.

This year we have been successful in some grant applications. Department of Sports & 
Recreation helped us to put a group of members through the Boat Licensing Course. Surf Life 
Saving Queensland’s Sustainability Fund helped with equipment, repairs and running costs.  
Thank you must go to those who have taken on the daunting task of applying for grants, and 
seeking sponsorship.  They are time consuming jobs, which provide an important source of 
income.

Thank you to everyone who has helped with:
* Our Door Knock Appeal, it was very successful.  
* On Boardies Day, we were supported by Kuluin State School, Bli Bli State School, Nambour 
Heights Bowls Club, Dickson & Ingus, Covey & Assoc, & The Physiotherapy Clinic.
* Nippers BBQ’s and raffles have been very productive; this was a team effort.
* Our Clothing Co-ordinator, Robbie, has again done a wonderful job. Your efforts are 
appreciated.

I have had so much help & support from so many wonderful people, thank you.  It’s the people 
who make a club successful and enjoyable, not its financial standing. Our financial reports are 
included in this Annual Report, and have been audited by DBSN group previously known as 
Archer Gowland. See you all next season.

Nicky Livingstone

Official’s Report

This year we had five officials who all did a great job of supporting our club 
competitors.  Congratulation and thanks to Bronwyn Gilchrist, Sue Geraghty, 
Nick Orman, Janine Grazier and Maree Cross. The officials’ role is an 
important one.  They are paramount to the running of Surf Sports Carnivals 
for Nippers through to Seniors, Master, IRB and board riding events. Whether it is in the role 
of judging, marshalling competitors, recording results, or starting races, their day on the beach 
is both challenging and rewarding. They enable our club competitors to actually compete, as 
Surf lifesaving has a formula for the ratio of competitors to officials. Again congratulations and 
hopefully we may see a few more join our ranks.

Maree Cross
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Secretary’s Report

I took this position not knowing quite what would be 
involved but wanting to strengthen my involvement 
with the Club and give more assistance (being a sponsor and a patrolling 
member wasn’t enough).  The sense of community within our Club is 
unbelievable and as part of that community I just wanted to help more.

I found myself enjoying the position thoroughly and the Committee are some of 
the most organised and competent people I have ever met.  I don’t think many 
of you understand just how much goes into running a Club. However small, 
Mudjimba runs like a very well oiled ship thanks to the competent steering of 
Guy Tanner in whatever position he is acting.

The challenges that were given to me on a regular basis by President Carol were daunting at 
times but I can say I managed to feel fulfilled after their completion.  We now have a very 
strong membership base with the Bronze courses filling faster each time and with more and 
more competencies being reached regularly we are going from strength to strength.

Unfortunately I attended more Management meetings than I did Patrols this year and I was 
constantly reminded of this fact at every Management meeting by the stoney glare from my 
Patrol Captain Steve. I promise to get organised enough in my personal life next year to be 
back on the beach.  

Thank you to everyone who welcomed me to this position and helped me out along the way to 
find my feet.  It was a wonderful year and I hope there will be many more.  To Kaitlyn, Carol, 
Nicky, David, Steve, Don, and Guy – you are an incredible committee and I commend you all on 
your wonderful work.  

I look forward to working with you in the 2009-2010 season and all the challenges you have– 
bring it on!!!

Cathy Blanchard

Radio Officer’s Report

We started the season with six hand held two way radios. Another two were obtained from the 
Tru-Energy grant early in the season and two more were donated by Westpac in March, making 
a total of ten.

All radios are now being serviced by our radio technician in readiness for next season. Some of 
the radios are badly corroded due to ingress of sand and salt. Radios should be protected by 
plastic gloves wherever possible and kept out of the sand. Use of the plastic gloves and/or the 
radio harnesses will greatly reduce this corrosion.

A quote is being obtained to re-wire the radios in the Tower and install an improved battery 
charging system. This will ensure longer term reliability and improved battery charging 
capability. The siren and PA system was transferred to the new ATV at the start of the season. 
The unit has been serviced recently, so is ready for next season.

During the off season radios will be cycled through the large charging station to ensure long 
term battery life and radio availability for operations if needed. Only half the radios will be on 
charge at any time. 

Graham Milliken
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Club Training Officer / Club Supervisor’s report 

Many thanks to all the trainees who gave up their time to become lifesavers or advance their 
awards. In our busy lives every moment counts so thanks. 

To my Trainers and Examiners, Toni Young, Gloria Ellis, Kim Hatton, Steve Smith and 
probationary trainees Don Parry, Dean Hore, Kye Burke and James Crockett, thanks for your 
efforts.

2008/09 proficiency 134 people examined

Bronze Medallion trained 19

Surf Rescue Certificate 14

Operational First Aid 17

IRB driver 15

IRB crew 16

Silver Medallion Patrol 
Captain

2

Trainee Trainers 4

Trainee examiner 1

In the winter months we will be running 2 x ARC/Defib courses, 1 x IRB drivers course and  
1 x Bronze squad, please let me know if you are interested. I intend doing cross training with 
Marcoola SLSC and look forward to working with their crew.

Yours in Lifesaving 
Guy Tanner
Mudjimba SLSC, CTO and Club Supervisor

IRB Report
 
At the end of season 2008/2009 the committee identified that the 
club needed an increase in the number of qualified IRB drivers and 
crewies. After two driver courses (with a third planned for the winter) and a crewie course this 
shortfall has now largely been overcome. 
 
We have been able to install an efficient compressor arrangement (thanks Pete); conduct 
a significant amount of formal and informal training (thanks to Guy, Dean, Don & Kye); 
commission a new motor and obtain a sponsorship from Nambour RSL for a new Arancia 377 
and sand trailer. With Dean Hore, Don Parry and Kye Burke soon to qualify as IRB trainers we 
are well placed to have a ducking great year in 2009/2010.
 
Our ducks have done significant rescues as well as provide countless hours of water safety to 
nipper training, bronze squad and the Champion Lifesaver carnival. 
 
Better equipment, many new drivers and crewies and an enthusiastic core of members who 
are committed to the skill development necessary to drive these rescue craft in the most 
challenging of conditions.
 
All in all it has been an encouraging year for the ducks. Congratulations to all involved.
 
Don Parry 
IRB Captain
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Ecosurf Report

Early this season the Management Committee agreed 
to investigate and look to implement the SLSA Ecosurf 
program. Now only a few months into the process 
we have University of the Sunshine Coast Industry 
Placement student Georgie Bull helping develop draft Ecosurf plans. 

The club has also signed up to the Queensland Government’s Ecobiz Partner 
program. We have received assistance from Sunshine Coast Regional Council 
Ecobiz Coordinator Emma Menzies in conducting our Baseline Assessment and 
Site Survey.

We have received great assistance from Richard Olesinski from the Southport SLSC 
in South Australia and Jo Cooper, Ecosurf Manager at SLSA. The club has also 
begun engaging with local environmental organisations like 
Turtlewatch.

I believe we have laid a great platform for the season ahead. 
A recent survey showed an overwhelming support for the 
project across the club. In particular my thanks to Kaitlyn, 
Guy, Carol and the Management Committee for the support 
you have shown.

Don Parry 
Ecosurf Coordinator

JAC (Nippers) Chairman’s Report

This, my first season, saw me on a steep learning curve 
having never been involved with Surf Lifesaving. But 
our daughter was involved with Maroochydore Club 
previously and I can say what drew us here was it 
seemed a more personable and friendly atmosphere.

Our season started on the emphasis of surf safety, 
surf skills and FUN. This was adhered to as much as 
possible. 

The 2008/09 season has been very busy for all 
volunteers combined and I want to thank the 
committee, age managers, water safety, coaches, 
patrolies, BBQ Coordinator, helpers, and parents 
who made this possible. I am very humbled at 
seeing the same faces time and time again put 
themselves forward to keep our club going. 

The weather was very kind to us before 
Christmas, in stark contrast to the 2007/08 
season, but came back with a vengeance after 
the Christmas break. Rough water, high tides 
and stingers combined to keep us away. We 
only went to our river retreat once, which was a 
welcome relief, and enjoyed by all.

Jesse Gilles and Lois Geraghty
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JAC (Nippers) Chairman’s Report continued

Our participation at carnivals was limited this season, though we have some very competitive 
Nippers who need this outlet. We had trouble getting a carnivals team together but our AGM 
has produced some people to rectify that for next season. 

It was with great pleasure that we invited Marcoola Nippers to our club for Australia Day. This 
was a resounding success and most enjoyable for all involved. Important info was exchanged 
and each club took away some pointers to integrate to their own club.

What a wonderful, enthusiastic group of Nippers we had this season. The parents of these 
kids must be so proud of them. Makes me very confident of Australia’s future, when we have a 
representation of youth who are so accomplished. Our last day of Nippers (Sunday 8th March) 
involved: AGM, Medals, Trophies, Photos, Photo Orders, Extra Nipper 
Games, Free Barby…some fantastic organization and  planning paid 
off with a well received morning of events. 

Myself and Nicky (Treasurer) will be back next season. 2009/10 will 
be our last but we will always be involved with our fabulous club, 
Mudjimba SLSC!

Thank you  
David Latus

JAC Committee and Team

Chairman David Latus

Secretary Carol Dorge

Treasurer Nicky Livingstone

Registrar Fay Tanner

Chief  Water Safety Officer Guy Tanner

Gear Steward Guy Tanner

Education Officer Sandy Glass

Clothing Co-ordinator Robyn Keating

BBQ Coordinator Sandy Hore

Flags Coach Jeanne Parry

Board Coach Greg Carson

IRB Officer Don Parry

Age Managers

Under 8’s Jodie Prowd,  Ben Roberts

Under 9’s Scott Peirce, Tim Young,  Annie Sykes

Under 10’s Grant Keating, Scott Cossar

Under 11’s Michael Gilles, Bryan Dorge

Under 12’s Dean Hore

Under 13’s Paula Kutzner,  Peter Harvey

Under 14’s Guy Peirce,  Sue O’Connor
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Royal Lifesaving - Emma Leigh

David Latus



Club Champions
Rose-Beth Orman Louis Geraghty

2008 / 2009 Nipper Awards

Age Champion Awards Encouragement Awards
Under 8 Amy Geraghty  Taj Burke Isabella Coppo David Evans

Under 9 Neve Notley Eamon Notley Siena Hanna Noah Orman

Under 10 Rose-Beth Orman Jackson Bury Britany Davies Angus Hudson

Under 11 Rubie Orman Louis Geraghty Breeanna Smith Isak Ljubisavljevic

Under 12 Keats Hore Samuel Doyle Izaak Bidmade

Under 13 Monique Peirce Aidan Hermence Tamika Lallyette-Sadler

Under 14 Gemma O’Connor Billy Hatton Rosie Viduka Mitchell Zaini

Surf Sports Officer’s Report

The Marcoola Masters Carnival was well attended 
with 10 members competing. It was the first time 
that Mudjimba SLSC has entered a Taplin Relay 
Team at any Carnival. Mick Coleman, Guy Peirce 
and Scott Peirce performed very well and enjoyed 
the event.

Congratulations to the other members at 
the Carnival; Abby Hall, Andrea Fesselet, 
Darrin Edwards, Dean Hore, Di Power, Jenny 
Beaudinette, Kaitlyn Akers and Mark Masche.

Mudjimba SLSC placed 7th out of 15 Clubs, and more importantly beat Marcoola SLSC.

The Sunshine Coast Branch Surf Rescue Championships were once again held at Mudjimba. It 
was a very successful Carnival and our four competitors did very well. Thanks to Lee Sheavils, 
James Crockatt, Jordan Whebell and Kaitlyn Akers for representing our Club.

At the Sunshine Coast Branch Masters Carnival, we were represented by Abby Hall, Mick 
Coleman, Adam Amos, Dean Hore, and Kaitlyn Akers. Thanks to these competitors who enjoyed 
the Carnival.

Kye Burke and Jordan Whebell attended the Sunshine 
Coast Branch Seniors Carnival and they both did very well. 
Hopefully this will give encouragement to other Senior 
members to represent our Club.

The Nippers had a relatively quiet year of Carnivals. 
Congratulations to all the Nippers who competed and thank 
you for representing Mudjimba SLSC.

Thank you to everyone involved with Surf Sports this season, 
your participation and assistance is greatly appreciated.

Steve Smith
Surf Sports Officer

Team Manager, Steve Smith
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Jordan Whebell, James Crockatt and Lee Sheavils - Sunshine Coast Banch 
Surf Rescue Championships



Dogs Day

This year the Dog’s Day events had to be 
contested on the beach, due to the park area 
being renovated after the oil spill clean up. The 
day was well attended with many curious new 
members who joined in the fun. I believe they 
enjoyed the arrogance of the Old Dogs and the 
enthusiasm of the Young Pups.

The touch footy was a close contest. The first 
half passed without a try, although no one was 
sure which side Peter Harvey was on. He did 
his best to help the Young Pups as he dropped 
the ball twice with the try line wide open. Perhaps Pete should put some of his pipe glue on his 
hands next year. The game ended in a draw with neither side scoring.

The softball game was very entertaining 
with the lead changing many times. 
The Old Dogs took an early lead, but 
consistent batting by the Young Pups 
allowed them to take the lead in the 
latter stage of the contest. Enter Guy 
Peirce. The bases were loaded as he 
stepped up to the plate and with one 
swing hit the ball over the fence for a 
home run which resulted in four runs 
to take the lead and the Old Dogs were 
never in threat from then on.

The boat race once again was the 
decider. It didn’t take much effort for 
the Old Dogs to retain the trophy for the 
thirteenth consecutive year. Di Power 

proved that she is a great competitor in the surf and on the beach at the Club Championships 
in the morning. It must work up a thirst as she slammed those beers down her throat in no 
time at all to give the Old Dogs a good lead. Nick Jordan also enjoyed the boat race and has 
cemented his place in the team next year.

Thanks to Kye Burke for getting the Young Pups team 
together. They tried hard all afternoon. Kye never gave 
up and kept encouraging his team to get on top of the 
Old Dogs but experience once again won the day.

Congratulations and thanks to all who attended. The 
BBQ afterwards was well received and appreciated by 
the members. 

There is always next year, Kye.

Steve Smith
Surf Sports Officer 
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Matt Drinkwater

Nick Jordan

Sam Ryan
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Leah Harvey Kaitlyn Akers and Kelsey Glass

Lee Sheevells

Matt Drinkwater and Gloria Ellis

Old dogs show they haven’t dropped the ball yet



Club Championships 2009

Thank you to all competitors and spectators for making it such a wonderful day. The surf was 
challenging and the sun was shining with a cool breeze blowing. Once again all categories were 
contested and it was great to see a lot of interest in the Juniors and Cadets.

Male Cadet Champion  Female Cadet Champion
Nick Drinkwater    Kelsey Glass

Male Junior Champion  Female Junior Champion
Tom Geraghty    Samantha Ryan

Male Senior Champion  Female Senior Champion
Damien Prenner    Amanda Nowill

Male Masters Champion  Female Masters Champion
Guy Peirce    Jenny Beaudinette

Male Veteran Champion  Female Veteran Champion
Rob Dickson    Di Power

Congratulations to all members for a 
wonderful and memorable day. 

The competition was fierce with the 
Male Juniors, Male Masters and Male 
Veterans all won by one point.

Steve Smith
Surf Sports Officer
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Guy, Adam, Darrin, Wayne, Nick, Guy, Mark, Rob

Jordan Whebell Steve Smith
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Nick, Maree and Guy warm up

Guy, Darrin, Wayne, Paul, Michael, Guy Peirce, Rob, Nick, Mark and Pete

Nick, James, Kye, Tom, Matt and Jordan

Amanda Nowell

Nick, Guy, Mark, Rob and Mark

Kelsey Glass



Patrol Reports

Patrol 1

This has been my first year as Patrol Captain for Patrol One.  

One of the great things about this patrol is their willingness to offer advice and different points 
of view, especially if the water is really cold or if the day’s nutritional requirements are being 
attended to on the back of the ATV. 

As we are all aware, the weather has not been kind to 
us this season which has been a great thing because 
there haven’t been many people on the beach to look 
after. This is good because none of us can swim, with 
the exception of former Olympic swimmer Di Rennie, 
who I must also thank for teaching me how to box 
(and was always trying to bash me up!) and Dave who 
was out rescuing swimmers. 

Perhaps Brad could also swim though I was never sure 
as the only time I saw him in the water was twenty 
kilometres out to sea on his body board, or at the 
Island fulfilling his destiny with Don Parry. 

Damian can definitely swim, he swam ashore after 
falling out of the boat. Di Power is our runner,  
between breaking bones. Ron is excellent with the oxy 
viva stuff. 

And oh, the muffins, who can forget the muffins? 
Thank you Di for the 
5 kilos I put on this 
season. Bronny, as 
usual, is the best 
overseer ever and has 
kept me on track with 
the Log books and the 
rules and the goss. 
Kye bailed cos I was 
way too bossy for him. 
Sorry Kye...

I was very impressed 
with how Hannah 
looked after the kids 
with first aid, and kept 
an eye on Kye as well 
as the little ducklings 
found up the beach.
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Damian, James, Adam, Ron, Adam, Gloria, Jodie, Kye, Mitch

Di Rennie



Patrol 1 continued

A special mention must go to; Jody who has always been vigilant on the water’s 
edge and sharing some very up to date medical information, Damian who got 
both his crewy and IRB licence this season and Ben who refined his board skills 
as well as his power of alternative suggestions. I would like also to thank Mark 
for being our most relaxed patrol member. 

Last but not least, Patrol 1 came second in the club Championships. Myself, 
Mark, the two Di’s and Hannah all had a go. Oh did I mention our new star 
athlete flags winner Bronny. Good onya Bron.

I would like to thank Don Parry for IRB driving for our team on several occasions, to Kaitlyn 
and Guy for their encouragement and advice during my first year as PC. Three really helpful 
dedicated great people.

In Patrol 1 we have fun, we are great friends, we know each other’s limitations, none of us 
profess to be expert at anything but we are all willing to have a go, and above all be vigilant on 
the beach to protect the public. All of us do so in the spirit of service to the community. 

Many thanks to everyone in the management team who keep the club flying and to the young 
people coming up behind who keep the club’s future secure. 

It’s been a great season; even though the weather has been ordinary I’ve loved every minute 
of it. 

Good on everyone.
David Ennew

Patrol 2

We started the season as a real ‘blokey’ patrol following the departure of Carol and Donna to 
greener pastures leaving Chris, Adam, Scott, Don, John, Brad and Ron to their own devices.

We didn’t see much of Don on the beach as he was always out in the IRB but then Adam, Scott 
and Brad all got their IRB drivers so he had a bit of competition. Adam showed us all how to 
bring the boat in quick which included a somersault over the front end when it stopped dead on 
the sand…

Ron and Brad also then left to support other patrols but we were then graced with Angelique 
and Kamen who helped to balance the testosterone level on the beach (although a certain 
short-less patrol member’s testosterone levels were going through the roof…).

The busy Christmas season saw a record breaking tea-bagging of a struggling Islander by Don 
and Kye in the IRB. He must have weighed 130kg+ and his family gave him heaps.

We were joined by Andrew later in the New Year and ended the season on a high note with a 
good patrol on a glorious Sunday morning.

I would sincerely like to thank everyone on this patrol for their efforts this season and especially 
Adam who ably stood in for me as PC on a number of occasions.

Chris Camp
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Patrol 3

Another typical season, beautiful and perfect beach conditions until Christmas, then the usual 
bad weather, beach erosion and beach closures. Year after year we keep coming back to 
perform our duties for the general public, and sometimes you have to ask yourself why??? It 
must be the huge salaries that we are paid!!!!!

I would like to thank the members of Patrol 3 for once again providing a safe beach 
environment for the public. There were a number of rescues on our patrol during the season, 
and the team performed their duties with confidence and diligence.

Six new members were assigned to patrol 3 this season and I hope that they enjoyed their time 
on the beach. I always enjoy the excitement of a new “Bronzie” after they perform their first 
rescue. Shaughn pulled in a reluctant swimmer, who didn’t realize that she was caught in a rip, 
with a rescue tube. It was his first rescue and he did a great job. Thanks to Shaughn, Annette, 
Jenny, Leah, Lucy and Gemma and I look forward to patrols with you next season.

Patrol 3 was lucky enough to have a very experienced lifesaver added to the team. Rick Dalgrin 
has been a great asset to our patrol and his experience has rubbed off on our members and I 
thank him for that.

Thanks Kim, Andrea and Amanda. We have been a great team for a long time and I look 
forward to your company next season.

Steve Smith

Patrol 4
 
2009 was another great year on the 
beach with our patrol remaining together 
from last year but with a few new faces. 

The strength of Patrol number 4 is the 
way we enjoy each other’s company and 
the way the work is shared around.

This year saw us celebrate a unique 
event when we acknowledged Cleveland 
Maltman’s 25 years of service to Surf Life 
Saving Queensland. It is a privilege to 
have someone of Cleveland’s experience 
on a Patrol, but it is an honour to be able to celebrate a milestone of this magnitude with 
anyone from SLSQ. Well done Cleveland, you are an inspiration to us all. 

This year saw more than our share of health issues and extra curricular activities impacting 
on patrol availability but at no stage was our core purpose of swimmer and beach user 
safety compromised. Personally, I would like to thank Jenny Baudinette for stepping in as 
Patrol Captain for a couple of months while I was unavailable but most of all I would like 
to acknowledge what a strong, supportive and professional group of people serve on Patrol 
number 4. 

Regards
Darrin Edwards
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Darrin Edwards, Jenny Baudette, Gloria Ellis and Morgan Wickham



Patrol 5

As defending Champion patrol, we had a very high standard to maintain.  This 
season we were able to build on the well rounded, exceptionally hard working, 
and all round good guys that we are.

However, this did not occur of its own volition.  Our esteemed leader, Club 
Captain/Patrol Captain/Madam Lash, Kaitlyn embarked on a course of constant 
refining and polishing to enhance our skills and stamina.  She had a sound base 
of natural talent with which to mould and shape - especially within the younger 
ranks.

Bronnie and Grace, Mitch, Tom, Jack, Seb and Damo all have developed their talents over the 
season and made us proud - especially during Branch inspections.  Their combined skills on the 
sand, on the board and in the water and IRB, (not to mention the radio) have left the oldies to 
watch and wonder.

Still, Kaitlyn, Robbie, Michael, Mark, Mick, Pete and Johnnie have blended their individual 
valuable skills and experiences to model and lay the foundations for a well oiled team.  We 
have also appreciated the willingness of others, especially Don, Dave, Greg, Maree and Kye to 
compliment our patrol in times of need.  

Well done to those who represented our patrol at the Club Championships, Dogs Day and other 
competitions. Good luck to John and Peter who will join with Jenny in the adventure that is our 
own Charity Island Swim in late August.  Congratulations on another successful and enjoyable 
season.  

Patrol 5 also sends a big thank you to Management Committee of Mudjimba SLSC (and their 
spouses!!!).  Your enthusiasm and commitment is much appreciated and the wider community 
of Mudjimba and North Shore are the winners.  C U nxt yr!     

Kathy
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Kaitlyn, Seb, Jack, Kath, Tom, Johnny, Bronny, Damo, Mitch, Marc, Michael and Robbie



Patrol 6

Patrol season 2008/9 weather was an improvement on the previous season – but not 
much! However, the best day on the beach was the day that it was closed due to the oil 
spill recovery operations – our patrol was caught on TV playing cricket! Unfortunately the 
beach could not be opened, even though the weather was brilliant, due to the oil spill 
traffic using our beach access track.

Patrol 6 has had good attendance levels all throughout the season, as is expected of the 
patrol with the most spirit.

We welcomed our new members, Victoria, Aaron, Rory, Nick and Mitch who have greatly 
boosted our ranks and adapted well to our team.

Thanks to all patrol members for your time and efforts once again this season, often in 
very difficult conditions.

A special thanks to Maree for filling in as Patrol Captain on many occasions when Graham 
was away on vacation (again) or working on disaster operations.

Many members have gained proficiencies this year in a whole range of awards, which is 
really great and will take the pressure off the older/experienced members of the patrol. 
However getting a drive in the IRB has become a whole lot more difficult, Patrol 6 is now 
sporting four drivers.

Our last patrol was Dogs Day afternoon, with many of the patrol in the thick of the 
action. Once again, well done Patrol 6, I look forward to your company next season - only 
four months away! 

Graham Milliken

Patrol 7

Thanks to our great patrol for a great season. No major rescues and lots of preventive 
actions show our team working well. Mark Windsor got married, Sarah Hayward went 
tripping around our great country, Josh returned from the land of the rising sun, Michael 
got transferred to the deep North. 

Sarah won selection in both the Australian Surf Lifesaving and Royal Lifesaving teams. 
Emma won selection in the Royal Lifesaving side for Queensland, our own (we love you 
Sam) won the Mudjimba Junior Surf Sports as did Rob win the Veterans. 

Jordon excelled at the Branch championships and rescue carnivals. Toni ran most of the 
patrols, Jess excelled at all. Kerry went to Canada for a special snow Christmas and got 
snowed in. Stephen trained up for a relay and then injured himself. 

Our relay finished first, our patrol 3rd, fantastic all round. All be proud that you 
contributed to “zero” drowning on our Coast, I am proud of you all

Guy Tanner 
Patrol 07 
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Patrol 8
 
What a year it’s been, it all started with me 
being a bundle of nerves, a first time patrol 
captain and all, but my fears were soon laid 
to rest when branch sent our patrol some 
really tasty chocolates for being the only 
patrol that weekend to sign in correctly.  
Then we had our Buhks Wilkes the following 
patrol and achieved 98%+.

Getting results like this is easy when you 
have a crack squad like we do.  We had no 
major rescues this season and I can only put 
this down to our superior surveillance skills 
or more to the point, Mike Coleman’s ability 
to read the beach then have a quiet word 
in my ear, I can’t thank Mike enough for his support. The same goes for the rest of the troops, 
showing up patrol after patrol with all sorts of weather conditions thrown at us and not once 
did I hear any serious whinging.  

It really is a privilege for me to be a patrol captain with such good members, it really makes 
life easy when you have people who are so 
dedicated as well as skilled, and I must say 
real easy to spend the day with.  There are so 
many examples of excellence but unfortunately 
I don’t have the space to write them down but 
I’ll end with a big thank you from the bottom 
of my heart and I‘m really looking forward to 
getting back together next season.

Cheers Dean
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Kamen Burns John Prenner

Mick Taege

Dean Hore



Youth Development

Our youth need to be congratulated on a great year to date. We had some of the boys 
competing in the surf rescue comp held at Mudjimba beach in January this year. These were; 
Lee Sheavils, James Crockatt, Jordan Wheball . Their club captain, Kaitlyn Akers, joined them.

14 Under 14’s passed their SRC in December 2008 and have since taken part in patrols as well 
as performed water safety for nippers. What a great effort! Thanks to Kim Hatton and Guy 
Peirce for such thorough training - it was one of the strongest groups we have seen. 

The next group will prove 
equally as tough with Peter 
Harvey and Paula Kutzner 
guiding them through with 
the help of Kim Hatton once 
more. It is great to see these 
kids gaining their certificates 
and then seeing them on the 
beach doing their patrols.

We had a get together at 
LaserZone at the end of 
March—everyone had a great 
time!

Kelsey and Leah setup MySpace for the cadets to keep in touch. It is monitored by myself with 
Kye as administrator. Bulletins about upcoming events are posted on this site for the members. 
It seems to be working well as the kids use it frequently and with responsibility. It is a great 
way for them to communicate as a group.

The Youth Leadership camp, held by Branch, took place at the Apex Youth camp in April 2009. 
We had 5 participants and 2 youth leaders attend. The participants were Emma Leigh, Leah 
Harvey, Pia Akers, Gemma O’Conner, and Victoria Gray. Youth leaders attending were Kye 
Burke and Hannah Upritchard. Congratulations to you all. 

Here are some views about the 
camp from 2 of the participants:
Survivor Mudjimba, honestly the 
best weekend of my life. Arriving 
at camp I must admit I was 
feeling nervous, but as the first 
day progressed I found myself 
having the time of my life. All the 
participants were great as were the 
activities. From the camp I learned 
so many valuable things that I 
know I will use for the rest of my 
life… It was a privilege to take part 
in such an amazing event… Victoria 
Gray
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Branch Leadership Camp

Seb, Bronny, Damo
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Youth Development

The camp Survivor Mudjimba was great. I was in Caoboi (Cowboy) tribe. We 
did a lot of different activities to help us with our leadership and teamwork 
skills. We also had guest speakers telling us about the history of surf life saving, 
people telling what they did and how they felt when performing rescues…. 
Overall the camp was a lot of fun and I had a great time…Leah Harvey

We have recently had discussions with Marcoola Youth Development officer, 
Matt McLean and hope to organise some 
activities for our youth to participate in 
together. We may also take part in their youth 
exchange program, which will be a fantastic 
experience for our youth. We will need 
some more discussion between the senior 
committee before this happens.

The next meeting, held at the end of May, 
will decide 2 Youth representatives who will 
be the voice of Mudjimba Youth. Their role, I 
hope, will be to represent their peers at senior 
meetings, to put forward their ideas and 
needs for future youth development.  

Most of our Youth (aged between 14-18) 
actively participate in activities within the Surf Club, 
from patrols, nippers, fundraising activities as well 
as completing their proficiencies and other courses 
when they arise. These kids also attend school, 
many have part-time jobs and participate in other 
sports. They do an amazing job!

Thanks to everyone for their support over the last 
few months.

Sandy Glass

Josh, Sam, Emma, Jess

Jake, Matt, Pia, James, Kye, Kelsey

Jack, Damo, Tom

Jordan Whebell - Sunshine Coast Banch Surf Rescue Championships
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Total Patrol Hours 

Kaitlyn Akers 170:15 David Franklin 95:00

Pia Akers 63:00 Jack Geraghty 31:00

Adam Amos 89:00 Tom Geraghty 56:00

Patrick Ayres 44:15 Bronwyn Gilchrist 75:00

Jenny Baudinette 103:00 Michael Gilles 69:20

Aaron Beggs 32:30 Ashleigh Gilligan 24:50

Scott Bimrose 26:45 Josh Glass 26:31

Luke Bloomer 6:00 Kelsey Glass 59:30

Roberta Bocchino 31:45 Jessica Gorman 99:25

John Bradbury 8:30 Ronald Graham 77:45

Michael Bradbury 8:30 Victoria Gray 89:20

Marc Broadbent 40:00 Andrew Grummitt 24:30

Kye Burke 326:30 Abby Hall 50:15

Kamen Burns 85:45 Leah Harvey 91:15

Chris Camp 57:15 Peter Harvey 205:30

Amanda Candy 65:30 Hiliary Hatchman 2:15

Paul Candy 200:00 Billy Hatton 46:50

Gracie Carson 57:10 Chad Hatton 4:00

Greg Carson 19:30 Kim Hatton 96:00

Lucy Coen 46:25 Sarah Hayward 39:45

Michael Coleman 65:30 Dominique Hetherington 6:30

Michael Corlett 92:45 James Hohenhaus 33:00

Scott Cossar 90:10 Benjamin Hore 64:15

James Crockatt 175:30 Dean Hore 130:00

Lauren Cross 10:30 Harriet Horsfall 51:00

Maree Cross 94:15 Wayne Hudson 90:00

Rachel Cross 71:15 John Hunter 149:45

Rick Dalgrin 116:15 Nicholas Jordan 35:00

Jennifer Dannemand 35:30 Robyn Keating 85:05

Vince Della Croce 63:00 Derek Kenyon 7:30

Robert Dickson 50:00 Paula Kutzner 15:30

Damien Douglas 70:30 Emma Leigh 91:35

Matthew Drinkwater 91:20 Tijana Ljubisavljevic 31:00

Nicholas Drinkwater 43:00 Stephen Logan 60:00

Sally-Marie Drinkwater 84:20 Annette Lowe 35:30

William Drinkwater 41:15 Cleveland Maltman 100:00

Darrin Edwards 73:45 Lyndel Maroske 19:10

Gloria Ellis 204:55 Mark Masche 20:30

David Ennew 103:10 Bernice Mc Laren 22:30

Andrea Fesselet 84:30 Peter Mc Laren 25:45

Carol Flavell 8:00 Mick McCullagh 12:10

Joshua Flavell 28:25 John McKennariey 48:45
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Total Patrol Hours continued

Jake McMillan 44:00

Graham Milliken 78:00

Damien North 57:30

Amanda Nowill 76:00

Gemma O’Connor 79:20

Shaughn O’Donoghue 52:00

Malcolm Oosterbeek 9:00

Debbie Orman 77:00

Marissa Ormenyessy 8:15

Donald Parry 278:00

Ellen Parry 4:30

Guy Peirce 181:30

Scott Peirce 45:30

Shaydan Peirce 53:30

Diana Power 40:15

Damien Prenner 63:50

John Prenner 73:00

Kathleen Prenner 61:20

Cheryl Prior 34:00

Kerry Prior 96:25

Diane Rennie 62:15

Benjamin Roberts 5:00

Samantha Ryan 87:00

Jody Schneider 52:30

Lee Sheavils 92:55

Rory Sheavils 47:30

Mitchell Shuttleworth 92:15

Michael Simpson 5:00

Michael Slocombe 16:30

Steven Smith 83:00

Melanie Speechly 17:15

Mark Stanley 12:15

Michael Taege 67:30

Guy Tanner 281:00

Matthew Todd 31:30

Michael Turner 83:10

Bradley Twining 68:00

Hannah Upritchard 67:30

Rosie Viduka 29:30

Saxon Watts 17:45

Jordan Whebell 73:15

Morgan Wickham 58:05

Alison Windsor 91:45

Mark Windsor 63:00

Sarah Windsor 81:00

Timu Wood 11:00

Angelique Wynyard 50:20

Jennifer Young 23:15

Liam Young 13:30

Toni Young 89:30

Bronwyn Zaini 82:00

Mitchell Zaini 39:30
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Pia Akers Active Cadet Chris Camp Active Senior

Rachel Cross Active Cadet Amanda Candy Active Senior

Nicholas Drinkwater Active Cadet Paul Candy Active Senior

Joshua Flavell Active Cadet Greg Carson Active Senior

Jake Gash Active Cadet Scott Cossar Active Senior

Kelsey Glass Active Cadet Maree Cross Active Senior

Hiliary Hatchman Active Cadet Rick Dalgrin Active Senior

Emma Leigh Active Cadet Jennifer Dannemand Active Senior

Patrick Ayres Active Junior Susan Deady Active Senior

Aaron Beggs Active Junior Vince Della Croce Active Senior

Scott Bimrose Active Junior Robert Dickson Active Senior

Roberta Bocchino Active Junior Damien Douglas Active Senior

Kye Burke Active Junior Sally-Marie Drinkwater Active Senior

Gracie Carson Active Junior William Drinkwater Active Senior

James Crockatt Active Junior Darrin Edwards Active Senior

Lauren Cross Active Junior Gloria Ellis Active Senior

Matthew Drinkwater Active Junior David Ennew Active Senior

Jack Geraghty Active Junior Andrea Fesselet Active Senior

Tom Geraghty Active Junior Carol Flavell Active Senior

Jess Gorman Active Junior David Franklin Active Senior

Chad Hatton Active Junior Bronwyn Gilchrist Active Senior

Sarah Hayward Active Junior Michael Gilles Active Senior

Dominique Hetherington Active Junior Andrew Grummitt Active Senior

Harriet Horsfall Active Junior Abby Hall Active Senior

Jake McMillan Active Junior Peter Harvey Active Senior

Marissa Ormenyessy Active Junior Brock Hatton Active Senior

Samantha Ryan Active Junior Kim Hatton Active Senior

Lee Sheavils Active Junior James Hohenhaus Active Senior

Rory Sheavils Active Junior Benjamin Hore Active Senior

Mitchell Shuttleworth Active Junior Dean Hore Active Senior

Hannah Upritchard Active Junior Wayne Hudson Active Senior

Saxon Watts Active Junior Nicholas Jordan Active Senior

Jordan Whebell Active Junior Robyn Keating Active Senior

Morgan Wickham Active Junior Stephen Logan Active Senior

Liam Young Active Junior Annette Lowe Active Senior

Bronwyn Zaini Active Junior Cleveland Maltman Active Senior

Kaitlyn Akers Active Senior Mark Masche Active Senior

Adam Amos Active Senior Bernice Mc Laren Active Senior

Jenny Baudinette Active Senior Peter Mc Laren Active Senior

Luke Bloomer Active Senior John McKennariey Active Senior

Marc Broadbent Active Senior Graham Milliken Active Senior

Kamen Burns Active Senior Damien North Active Senior

Members List
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Members List continued
Amanda Nowill Active Senior

Shaughn O’Donoghue Active Senior

Donald Parry Active Senior

Guy Peirce Active Senior

Scott Peirce Active Senior

Diana Power Active Senior

Damien Prenner Active Senior

John Prenner Active Senior

Kathleen Prenner Active Senior

Kerry Prior Active Senior

Diane Rennie Active Senior

Jody Schneider Active Senior

Karen Simpson Active Senior

Michael Simpson Active Senior

Michael Slocombe Active Senior

Mark Stanley Active Senior

Michael Taege Active Senior

Matthew Todd Active Senior

Michael Turner Active Senior

Bradley Twining Active Senior

Alison Windsor Active Senior

Sarah Windsor Active Senior

Angelique Wynyard Active Senior

Toni Young Active Senior

David Addis Associate

Elizabeth Addis Associate

Ben Akers Associate

James Akers Associate

Chris Bidmade Associate

Jeanette Birse Associate

Catherine Blanchard Associate

Sophie Bouchara Associate

Jenni Bowman Associate

Carol Brosi Burke Associate

Lance Brown Associate

Jeanette Burford Associate

Warren Burford Associate

Michael Burke Associate

Narelle Burke Associate

Melissa Burness Associate

Debra Bury Associate

Matthew Bury Associate

Mara Carson Associate

Frank Coen Associate

Christopher Condon Associate

Mary-Louise Condon Associate

Wendy Coppo Associate

Adam Crawley Associate

Brett Dahlin Associate

Bob Damaggio Associate

Michelle Damaggio Associate

Ian Davies Associate

Bryan Dorge Associate

Carol Dorge Associate

Dianne Doyle Associate

Stephen Doyle Associate

Robyn Duregger Associate

Greg Elston Associate

Margaret Evans Associate

Tina Freeman Associate

Susanne Geraghty Associate

Peter Gerrie Associate

Joanna Gibbs Associate

Lorelle Gilligan Associate

Vikki Girvin Associate

Anthony Gorman Associate

Suzette Gouw Associate

Jane Graham Associate

Janine Grazier Associate

Sean Hanna Associate

Vanessa Harvey Associate

Amanda Hawtin Associate

Enrico Hermence Associate

Elizabeth Hopa Associate

Sandy Hore Associate

Angela Hudson Associate

Lisa Ide Associate
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Grant Keating Associate Therese Whalan Associate

Paula Kutzner Associate Debra Wilks Associate

Michelle Lallyette Associate Louisa Wood Associate

David Latus Associate Michelle Wyatt Associate

Terri Leverty Associate Todd Wynyard Associate

Diane Livingstone Associate Donna Yeo Associate

Nicolette Livingstone Associate Timothy Young Associate

Suzana Ljubisavljevic Associate Sharon Young Associate

Wendy Magill Associate Michael Corlett Award

Michael Mathews Associate Sandra Glass Award

Kerri McCullagh Associate Ronald Graham Award

Melissa McCullagh Associate John Hetherington Award

Tony Mitchell Associate Susan Hetherington Award

Lee-Anne Molloy Associate John Hunter Award

Richelle Montgomery-Palmer Associate Barbara Leigh Award

Chesed Nagel-Shaw Associate Lyndel Maroske Award

Trudy Notley Associate Debbie Orman Award

Suzanne O’Connor Associate Nicholas Orman Award

Jodie Oxenham Associate Jeanne Parry Award

Emma Peters Associate Cheryl Prior Award

Julia Pope Associate Benjamin Roberts Award

Martin Pope Associate Melanie Speechly Award

Ian Poulter Associate Jennifer Young Award

Jodie Prowd Associate Michael Coleman Life Member

Mark Reilly Associate Steven Smith Life Member

Shelley Richards Associate Guy Tanner Life Member

Narelle Robertson Associate John Bradbury Past Active

Shannon Sanders Associate Jarrod Chandler Past Active

Scott Sandilands Associate Derek Kenyon Past Active

Melanie Schwartze Associate Malcolm Oosterbeek Past Active

William Simmons Jnr Associate Ellen Parry Past Active

Catherine Smith Associate Mark Windsor Reserve Active

Michelle Smith Associate Michael Bradbury Probationary

Annette Sykes Associate Mason Roberts Probationary

Fay Tanner Associate Prue Addis Nipper - Under 08

Kaylene Thompson Associate Kiah Birse Nipper - Under 08

Kylie Vanderbyl Associate Taya Bowman Nipper - Under 08

Julene Vernon Associate Taj Burke Nipper - Under 08

Annette Viduka Associate Liam Carfrae Nipper - Under 08

David Want Associate Charlie Condon Nipper - Under 08

Nicola Wells Associate Isabella Coppo Nipper - Under 08

Andrea Wesley Associate Oscar Crawley Nipper - Under 08

Members List continued
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Members List continued
Jake Duregger Nipper - Under 08

David Evans Nipper - Under 08

Amy Geraghty Nipper - Under 08

Clio Girvin Nipper - Under 08

Paris Hanna Nipper - Under 08

Rubi Magill Nipper - Under 08

Bianca Peters Nipper - Under 08

Zachary Pohlmann Nipper - Under 08

Zoe Poulter Nipper - Under 08

Tarquin Prowd Nipper - Under 08

Ethan Reilly Nipper - Under 08

Jude Roberts Nipper - Under 08

Cartia Thompson Nipper - Under 08

Mattie Wesley Nipper - Under 08

Luke Wynyard Nipper - Under 08

Mitchell Yeo Nipper - Under 08

Ethan Bidmade Nipper - Under 09

Harrison Burford Nipper - Under 09

Maddie Burness Nipper - Under 09

Ella Bury Nipper - Under 09

Lachlan Chard Nipper - Under 09

Jonathon Condon Nipper - Under 09

Molly Crawley Nipper - Under 09

Monique Damaggio Nipper - Under 09

Tyler Gerrie Nipper - Under 09

Jake Gibbs Nipper - Under 09

Siena Hanna Nipper - Under 09

Brianna Hopa Nipper - Under 09

Jack Mathews Nipper - Under 09

Bronte Newton Nipper - Under 09

Eamon Notley Nipper - Under 09

Neve Notley Nipper - Under 09

Noah Orman Nipper - Under 09

Dakota Oxenham Nipper - Under 09

Abby Peirce Nipper - Under 09

Jonte Peirce Nipper - Under 09

Lachlan Pohlmann Nipper - Under 09

Samuel Pope Nipper - Under 09

Jesse Pratt Nipper - Under 09

Joel Roberts Nipper - Under 09

Matthew Sanders Nipper - Under 09

Dana Schwartze Nipper - Under 09

Amber Simmons Nipper - Under 09

Jade Simmons Nipper - Under 09

Joshua Smith Nipper - Under 09

Charles Sykes Nipper - Under 09

Hunter Thompson Nipper - Under 09

Thomas Want-Leverty Nipper - Under 09

Katie Wells Nipper - Under 09

Zara Young Nipper - Under 09

Harriet Addis Nipper - Under 10

Margot Bouchara Nipper - Under 10

Jarrod Brown Nipper - Under 10

Aidan Burke Nipper - Under 10

Liam Burke Nipper - Under 10

Savannah Burke Nipper - Under 10

Jackson Bury Nipper - Under 10

Joshua Coppo Nipper - Under 10

Finn Cossar Nipper - Under 10

Ryley Dahlin Nipper - Under 10

Britany Davies Nipper - Under 10

Ruby Day Nipper - Under 10

Jarrad Doyle Nipper - Under 10

Patrick Drinkwater Nipper - Under 10

Ashley Gerrie Nipper - Under 10

Elysha Gerrie Nipper - Under 10

Alanah Grazier Nipper - Under 10

Quin Hore Nipper - Under 10

Angus Hudson Nipper - Under 10

Hayley Keating Nipper - Under 10

Keely McCullagh Nipper - Under 10

Rose-Beth Orman Nipper - Under 10

Elly Palmer Nipper - Under 10

Mackenzie Peirce Nipper - Under 10

Robert Rodden Nipper - Under 10

Jade Sandilands Nipper - Under 10

Alexander Wetton Nipper - Under 10
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Jarrod Wynyard Nipper - Under 10 Molly Harvey Nipper - Under 13

Lucy Bidmade Nipper - Under 11 Aidan Hermence Nipper - Under 13

Ned Carson Nipper - Under 11 Catalina Kutzner Nipper - Under 13

Renee Coleman Nipper - Under 11 Tamika Lallyette-Sadler Nipper - Under 13

Kathryn Dorge Nipper - Under 11 Sophie McLaren Nipper - Under 13

Sophie Elston Nipper - Under 11 Balin Nowill Nipper - Under 13

Louis Geraghty Nipper - Under 11 Monique Peirce Nipper - Under 13

Jesse Gilles Nipper - Under 11 Micaela Prior Nipper - Under 13

Harrison Gorman Nipper - Under 11 Lily Viduka Nipper - Under 13

Jack Graham Nipper - Under 11 Lucy Coen Nipper - Under 14

Brodie Grazier Nipper - Under 11 Ashleigh Gilligan Nipper - Under 14

Isak Ljubisavljevic Nipper - Under 11 Josh Glass Nipper - Under 14

Ciarda MacMahon Nipper - Under 11 Victoria Gray Nipper - Under 14

Holly Newton Nipper - Under 11 Leah Harvey Nipper - Under 14

Rubie Orman Nipper - Under 11 Billy Hatton Nipper - Under 14

Druan Shaw Nipper - Under 11 Tijana Ljubisavljevic Nipper - Under 14

Krista Simmons Nipper - Under 11 Mick McCullagh Nipper - Under 14

Breeanna Smith Nipper - Under 11 Gemma O’Connor Nipper - Under 14

Iris Viduka Nipper - Under 11 Shaydan Peirce Nipper - Under 14

Clayton Wilks Nipper - Under 11 Rosie Viduka Nipper - Under 14

Zane Wyatt Nipper - Under 11 Timu Wood Nipper - Under 14

Izaak Bidmade Nipper - Under 12 Mitchell Zaini Nipper - Under 14

James Coen Nipper - Under 12

Jack Coleman Nipper - Under 12

Hayden Coppo Nipper - Under 12

Jesse Damaggio Nipper - Under 12

Samuel Doyle Nipper - Under 12

Patrick Gilligan Nipper - Under 12

Kayla Hems Nipper - Under 12

Keats Hore Nipper - Under 12

Danica Latus Nipper - Under 12

Syd McCullagh Nipper - Under 12

Chloe Murray Nipper - Under 12

Leon Pope Nipper - Under 12

India Tanner Nipper - Under 12

Cailum Want Nipper - Under 12

Joshua Wynyard Nipper - Under 12

Maddison Day Nipper - Under 13

Joshua Docksey Nipper - Under 13

Allyson Dorge Nipper - Under 13

Maddison Franklin Nipper - Under 13

Kaitlyn Grazier Nipper - Under 13

Members List continued
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Nambour One Stop 
Rust Proofing

We thank our generous sponsors for the 2008/2009 season.  
Without your support we could not provide the quality Surf 
Lifesaving service to the public that we do.




